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Day or Night  
You can get to the data as you need it  

 

Use Your KGS Library  

For All Your Printing Needs 
Old photos? 

Old documents? 

We can scan them for you! 

 



The Kansas Geological Society Bulletin, which is published bimonthly both in hard-copy and electronic format, seeks short papers 

dealing with any aspect of Kansas geology, including petroleum geology, studies of producing oil or gas fields, and outcrop or 

conceptual studies. Maximum printed length of papers is 5 pages as they appear in the Bulletin, including text, references,  

figures and/or tables, and figure/table captions. Inquiries regarding manuscripts should be sent to manager@kgslibrary.com or 

mailed to 212 N. Market, Ste. 100, Wichita, KS  67202. Specific guidelines for manuscript submission appear in each issue of the 

Bulletin, which can also be accessed on-line at the Kansas Geological Society web site at http://www.kgslibrary.com  
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SOCIETY Technical Meetings 

KGS 2018 Technical Talks   

 
 

March 06 - "Alternate Sources of Energy" - Dr William H. Wentz, Jr. - WSU College of 

Engineering 

 

March 20 - Film Presentation - TBD 

 

April 3 - Film Presentation - TBD 

 

April 17 - Film Presentation - TBD 

  

Please remember to check the website for the most up to date information on Technical Talks 

http://www.kgslibrary.com/techtalks.cfm 

Tech Talks are held at Landmark Square 

212 N. Marketñ4th floor  

In the Wisdom Center 
 

 

Note: For those geologists who need 30 points to renew their licenses, there will be a sign-in sheet at each 

presentation and also a certificate of attendance. 
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CAN YOU NAME  

THE CRITTER? 
Sponsored by Trilobite Testing, Inc. 

 

Is your  paleo up to date? 
 

If you know the name of the trilobite,  

submit your guess via e-mail to  

manager@kgslibrary.com 
 

Remember that Trilobite Testing is  

sponsoring your efforts, so be sure to thank  

Paul Simpson the next time you see him. 

 

CONGRATULATIONS!!  

Randy Lilak correctly identified  

The last one as: Harpides 

  
Bulletin committee members and PhDôs in 

Paleontology are prohibited from entering. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1-800-728-5369 
FAX 1-785-625-5620 

 

www.trilobitetesting.com 

trilobite@eaglecom.net 
 

 

SHOPS LOCATED IN: 

Hays, KS 

Scott City, KS 

Pratt, KS 

Hugoton, KS 

Oberlin, KS 

Clay City, IL 

Twenty-two Trucks Serving 
KansasðColoradoðTexasðNebraskaðIllinois 

 

DSTôs 

Back Pressure testing (G1 & G2) 

Slick line services using the same Weatherford  

Electronic Pressure Gauges used on DSTôs 

Kansas Geological Society (KGS) Medallion for Scientific Distinction and Excellence 

 
 The Kansas Geological Society (KGS) Medallion for Scientific Distinction and Excellence may be 

given annually for peer-recognized, sustained significant scientific contributions to all facets of applied Kan-

sas geology, including work either in Kansas or in surrounding states if the latter contributions pertain directly 

and significantly to Kansas geology.  No more than one award may be given each year, an award does not 

have to be given every year, and members of the KGS Awards Committee that handle nominations for this 

award cannot nominate themselves for this award. The candidates need not be active KGS members, and they 

must be living at the time of selection.  The primary consideration in the selection of a candidate shall be his 

or her sustained, published, significant contributions to any facet of Kansas geology.  Contributions may be 

varied in form such as development of geologic concepts, advancement in discovery thinking, and recognized 

leadership in exploration concepts.  Oral and/or written publications in peer-reviewed geological venues is a 

requisite criterion for any candidate for this award.  The name of a candidate shall be presented by the 

Awards Committee to the KGS Board of Directors for their approval.  Once approved, the recipient shall be 

presented an appropriate award in the form of a medallion or plaque recommended by the Awards Committee 

and approved by the Board of Directors at the annual business meeting of the society.  This is a new award 

given by the KGS for distinction and achievement in Geological research in Kansas. 

 

 Awards Committee members are Sal Mazzullo, Mike Dealy and Alfred James. 



Presidentõs Letter 

Photo by A.J. 

 

 

 

 

Society and Library Members, 

 

 It appears as if life in the oil business has a more positive outlook 

early in 2018.  WTI oil prices are up approximately $7.50 from a year ago 

and have seemed to somewhat stabilized ï at least momentarily. Rig count 

is slightly up from a year ago, as well.  Those that attended NAPE this 

year reported that the atmosphere in Houston also had a positive vibe.  All 

in all, good news for early 2018. 

 The Annual Banquet was well attended this year.  It was a very nice 

evening, with good food and company.  I would like to thank Doug Davis 

once again for organizing this event and all of those that assisted him, the 

Petroleum Club for the perfect venue and the KGS members that attended.  

It was especially moving to see Dr. Lynn Watney accept his Kansas Geological Society Medal-

lion for Scientific Distinction and Excellence. 

 A Finance Committee was formed in late 2017 to help review and advise the current Board 

and successive Boards regarding investments, monitor KGS Financials and to provide the KGS 

Board of possible additional investments.  This is a long-term committee dedicated to providing 

future KGS Boards some continuity with financial decisions. 

 The Kansas Geological Foundation is on the verge of acquiring 35+ file cabinets of older 

electrical logs from both western and eastern Kansas from Pioneer Logging out of Hays, KS.  

Ted Jochems has worked tirelessly on this project, and feels that by getting these logs, will add 

numerous amounts of data and information that the KGS library does not have.  Please consider 

donating to the Kansas Geological Foundation to help with the upcoming monumental task of 

integrating.  Contact Larry Richardson, KGF President, with questions. 

 Spring is right around the corner.  AAPG Annual Convention is being held this year in Salt 

Lake City, May 20-23.  I have spoken to several KGS members that are planning on attending.  

There are numerous field trips being offered that any geologist would love.  With spring comes 

the beginning of the many KGS social events.  Consider attending one or all.  The committees 

work hard to plan these events, and with good turnouts, the KGS can even make some money 

while having some fun. 

 Thank you again for your support to the KGS.  As always, contact me or any of the Board 

members with questions or ideas. 

 

Beth Isern 
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Log in to  

Walters Digital Library  
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www.kgslibrary.com  
 

Log in as our guest  

and see the Societyõs Database 
 

A convenient way to see what 
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Call or email your order to:  
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Let Us Print Your Geo Reports  

And Save Your Time For Finding More Oil & Gas  
 

Top Quality Color Printing For Our Membership  
 

Email your files to:  kgsorders@gmail.com  

 

Memorial  

Walter H. Martz Jr., retired independent petroleum geologist, rose to heaven on January 

12, 2018.  He was born on June 19, 1927 (the greatest year, he often recalled) in Independ-

ence, MO to Walter Sr. and Elizabeth (Dulaney) Martz.  The family moved to Hutchinson, 

KS where he attended Hutchinson High School.  He joined the US Navy and played bari-

tone in the Navy Band.  He returned home to Hutch where he attended JUCO.  It is there 

where he met his farm girl love, Joan May of Haven, KS.  The newlyweds moved to 

Golden, CO where Walter graduated from the Colorado School of Mines.  Together they 

lovingly nurtured 4 children.  His many and varied interests included golf, playing the har-

monica and guitar, and making personalized paper airplanes and gifting them to his many 

special friends.  He was preceded in death by his parents and sister, Lucille, wife Joan and 

daughter Jennifer.  He is survived by his sons Steve (Anita), Tim (Cathy), and David (Sue); 

8 grandchildren and 14 great grandchildren.  Memorials are to the Woodland United Meth-

odist Church in Wichita and the Kansas Geological Foundation, 212 N. Market, Suite 100, 

Wichita, KS 67202. 

 

EDITORS NOTE:  My apology for this brief tribute to Walter.  It was retyped from his 

obituary in the Wichita Eagle.  I did not see Walter at the Landmark Square Building (home 

to the KGS) all that often in the past several years, but consider him to be one of the truly 

good ones. 
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2018 KGS Banquet Photos 
 

Dr. Lynn Watney speaking after receiving the First KGS Medallion for  

Scientific Distinction and Excellence Award presented by past  

KGS President, Paul Ramondetta 



2018 KGS Banquet Photos 

MC David Clothier presented Janice Bright her award for 34 years of service to the KGS 

and KGF 

Outgoing President, Paul Ramondetta with his rock hammer joined by the past KGS 

presidents in attendance. 
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The KGS Library is pleased to 
announce a new service 

 

 

 
 
 
 

$20.00 per 
curve!! 

 

Quick  
turn -around 

  
 

Send us your log file 
or tell us which of 

ours you would like 
converted.  

 
316-265-8676 

  
 

 

Creating 

LAS files 

from our logs 

or yours 

The Kansas Geological Society maintains its ownership 

and copyright when converting library log files to LAS 

We Invite You 
To join 

 

 Kansas  
Geological  

Foundation  
 

$50.00 membership is  
tax deductible  

 
Call 316 -265-8676 

 
Or send checks to:  

Kansas Geological Foundation  
212 N. Market, Ste. 100  

Wichita, KS 67202  

BULLETIN CONTENT POLICY  

 
Effective January 1, 2018,  only ads for ser-

vice companies and geologists offering their 

services will be permitted in the KGS Bulle-

tin.  Furthermore, only content of  geologic 

interest or official KGS  functions 

(technical talks, annual banquet, golf tour-

ney, picnic  etc.) will be permitted in this 

bulletin.  This policy is in keeping with 

maintaining a professional  standard for 

this publication.  Any interpretation of this 

policy rests solely with the editor of this 

bulletin. 


